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Portland Area Fentanyl Trafficker Sentenced to Federal Prison 

PORTLAND, Ore.—A local drug trafficker who sourced large quantities of fentanyl from out-

of-state contacts with ties to Mexican cartels for redistribution and sale in the Portland area and 

directed the transport and sale of firearms was sentenced to federal prison today. 

Francisco Moncada, 28, who maintained residences in Portland and Vancouver, Washington, 

was sentenced to 108 months in federal prison and five years’ supervised release. 

According to court documents, in October 2021, special agents from the U.S. Drug Enforcement 

Administration (DEA) Portland District Office began investigating a drug trafficking 

organization operating in the Portland area and parts of Washington State. In April 2022, 

investigators learned that Moncada, who was later determined to be a manager within the drug 

trafficking organization, was communicating with multiple Portland area drug traffickers to 

discuss fentanyl sourcing. 

On April 18, 2022, law enforcement officers stopped a vehicle being used by Moncada and 

several associates to transport approximately 15 pounds of fentanyl. Just under two weeks later, 

on April 28, 2022, officers stopped Moncada a second time and seized an additional 10 pounds 

of fentanyl. Within days, investigators also obtained information that Moncada had instructed 

other members of his organization to sell various firearms. 

On May 20, 2022, investigators searched Moncada’s Portland and Vancouver residences and 

seized seven firearms and two pounds of fentanyl. Between October 2021 and August 2022, 

investigators located and seized 50 pounds of fentanyl, 40 pounds of methamphetamine, and 

smaller quantities of cocaine, heroin, and marijuana from Moncada and his associates, and made 

16 arrests connected to their organization. 

On May 21, 2022, Moncada and three others were charged my federal criminal complaint with 

conspiring with one another to possess and possessing with intent to distribute fentanyl. On June 

14, 2022, a federal grand jury in Portland returned a six-count indictment charging Moncada and 

eight associates for conspiring with one another to distribute fentanyl. Moncada was also charged 

with possessing with intent to distribute fentanyl and possessing a firearm in furtherance of a 

drug trafficking crime. 

On December 20, 2023, Moncada became the tenth member of his organization to plead guilty 

and, today, becomes the seventh member to be sentenced to federal prison. Four others are 

awaiting sentencing and one is a fugitive. 
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This case was investigated by DEA with assistance from the FBI Vancouver Resident Agency, 

Vancouver Police Department, Oregon State Police, Oregon City Police Department and 

Washington State Department of Corrections. It was prosecuted by Bryan Chinwuba, Assistant 

U.S. Attorney for the District of Oregon. 

This prosecution is the result of an Organized Crime Drug Enforcement Task Force (OCDETF) 

investigation. OCDETF identifies, disrupts, and dismantles the highest-level drug traffickers, 

money launderers, gangs, and transnational criminal organizations that threaten the U.S. by using 

a prosecutor-led, intelligence-driven, multi-agency approach that leverages the strengths of 

federal, state, and local law enforcement agencies against criminal networks. 
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